Overton Community Council

Planning Committee 27th October 2014
 
Present: Cllr Coles (ex officio), Cllr Kember (ex officio) and Cllr Miller
   

1. Election of Chairman


Cllr Kember proposed Cllr Miller, seconded by Cllr Coles
2. Questions or comments from members of the public – no representations received.
3. Apologies
Cllrs Pugh and Rogers – due to personal interest
Cllrs Hellingman - working

4. To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in item of business to be discussed at the meeting. – none received.
5. To consider planning applications received
	Planning Application No
	Applicant
	Address of Application
	Brief Details
	Date Applied For
	Status

	P/2014/0484
	Mr and Mrs Huntbach
	Trench Farm, Red Hall Lane
	Installation And Operation Of Solar Farm
	22/06/2014
	Further clarification requested
 


An attempt was made to view the amendments online, as detailed in the letter from WCBC on 21/10/2014 – this was unsuccessful,  a hard copy of these have since been received by the clerk.

The responses to the planning committee’s concerns raised at the initial planning meeting were discussed.

It was felt that although Lightsource Renewable Energy had supplied information with respect to the concerns on traffic access to the site and the decommissioning plans/ fund, the issue on connection to the substation, connections to it and routing of the cable had not.

The conclusion of the planning committee is that there are no procedural grounds on which to raise objections to the planning application. However, we recommend that WCBC note that OCC has raised this issue on the details of connection to the substation and location of the cable, when considering this planning application.

 

Meeting closed 8.40pm

